‘) DUBOIS CITY COUNCJL MINUTES—March 13, 2024

A meeting of the Dubols City Council was held on March 13, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dubois City Hall.
Presen‘t were Mayor Dan Bramwell, Councilwoman Erica Perez, Councilwoman Michelle Ames,
Councliman Blake Dory, Austin Borresen  Ace Hensley, Clerk Kerri Ellis, Bev and Steve Gilger, Connie and

Marty Qwenz TFEVﬁ May, Andrew Rawlins, Valerie Steigerwald, Allen Laird, Danette Frederiksen, Allene
Fredericksen. Sheriff Mark McClure, Aaron Swensen, Forsgrens, Rick Miller, Alturas.

Motion by Councilwoman Perez to go into Executive Session pursuit to Idaho Code 74-206 (f) to discuss
litigation with legal council. Second by Councilman Dory. Roll Call vote: Councilman Dory, aye,
Councilwoman Perez, aye, Councilwoman Ames, aye, Motion passed.

Public Comments: Sheriff Mark McClure requested that the City and Law Enforcement Agreement be
put on next month’s agenda.

Motion by Councilwoman Perez to authorize the attorney to move forward with items discussed
In executive session. Second by Councilwoman Ames. Motion passed.

Request for Reconsideration. Motion by Councilwoman Ames to remand the reconsideration decision
for Brett Murdock permit back to planning and zoning . Second by Councilwoman Perez. Motion passed.

Council President- Mayor Bramwell gave his recommendation to have Councilwoman Perez be the
Council President. Motion by Councilwoman Ames to approve Councilwoman Perez as the President of
The Dubois City Council. Second by Councilman Dory. Motion passed.
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Sheriff’'s report was given by Sheriff Mark McClure. He reported that there had been 22 incidents in the
County, 18 incidents in the City of Dubois, 3 incidents in the City of Spencer for a total of 44. He reported
that he would bring a new Law Enforcement Agreement to the next meeting. He also reported that he
had checked out the speed signs and thought they might help more if moved.

Park & Bridge Project- report by Aaron Swensen with Forsgrens. Aaron FePOrFed thg bids are out for the
pathway project and will be due and opened on April 3% st 2:00.pim;;at the city OfflC.e. Pathway could
begin as early as May 15™ and be completed by Sept. 15? . Bridge is in final design with late summer
construction. He reported a meeting needs to be set up in next couple weeks. Aaron reported that a
boundary survey was completed. Discussion on the seepage .test waéc?zld. He said that they need to get
A work plan to DEQ and get equipment. Need to get to DEQin next ays.

Planning and Zoning was tabled until the next few months.

Rick Miller with Alturas talked about some ideas for getting housing lg DU[;OIS. He said we would need
to have a housing study done to apply for any grants. He-gave _Som‘:l I heas Or potential ways to fund
housing projects. He mentioned that RCAC might heIleth doing the housing study. He will reach oyt
to them to see if that is possible and report back to city.
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Mayor Bramwell reported that he had investigated a couple options for a website for the city. He found

one that could be affordable for the city with an annual fee of $449 or $655. Will discuss next month
after a demo is completed.
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Clerks Report-- Clerk Ellis had no report.
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Meeting Adjourned at 9:11p.m-
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